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Phone: 250-549-1327; 

  Email: o.volodymyr@yahoo.ca 
Parish website http://nweparchy.ca/bulletin/  

  Eparchy: www.nweparchy.ca 
 

“The Vibrant Parish – a place 

to encounter the living Christ”  

 

                       Patriarch Sviatoslav      

                                             

Welcome! Вітаємо! 
We extend a warm welcome to our parishioners, your families and 

friends. We are glad that you have come to worship with us today and 

pray that your participation in our parish will be enriching to you. 

Following every Sunday Divine Liturgy, Fellowship Coffee is served!  

We invite everyone to join us.  
 

 

PASTORAL MINISTRY AND SACRAMENTS: 

SACRAMENT of CONFESSIONS: on Sundays and Holy Days: 30 min 

before Divine Liturgy and other days, by appointment.   

HOLY COMMUNION: for the sick, by appointment, any time. 

BAPTISMS - by appointment.   

MARRIAGES - by appointment, at least 6 month in advance.                  

FUNERALS - by appointment.                     

ANOINTING of the sick, hospital visits  - by appointment,  any time                               

 Please note: parish members requesting the celebration of a Divine Liturgy 

for a special intention (such as: Thanksgiving, the Infirm, General Intentions, 

the Deceased, Help of the Holy Spirit, for the Travelers, etc.), please see Fr. 

Volodymyr to arrange for it. 

 
 

Our parish community extends a welcome to visitors who wish to pray and worship with us and who 
would like to participate in the life of our parish in all aspects.  We assure you that visitors to St. 
Josaphat Ukrainian Catholic Church in Vernon meet with the warmest hospitality.  Although we are a 
small community, we pride ourselves in being a family which centers itself on faith, prayer and a 
shared love of our Traditions. Although we are proud to belong to the Ukrainian Catholic Church, a 
number of ethnic backgrounds are represented in our parish community.  
Divine Services are celebrated according to the Byzantine Catholic Rite of Ukrainian usage.  Whether 
you are familiar with our Liturgy and Traditions from your own faith formation or would like to learn 
more about them, we extend a heartfelt welcome to you to join us for Divine Liturgy.  Whether you 
are Roman Catholic or a member of another Church or Religious Tradition, you are most welcome to 
join us for worship. The Liturgy is celebrated using a mix of English and Ukrainian.  The readings 
from the Holy Gospel and Epistles, as well as homilies are in English.   
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December 13, 2015 
  Glory to Jesus Christ!  Glory be Forever!  Tone  4 
 
 

  Two Sundays before Christmas / Sunday of the Holy Forefathers   
  

Troparion, Tone 4: When the disciples of the Lord learned from the angel* the glorious news of the 
resurrection* and cast off the ancestral condemnation,* they proudly told the apostles:* “Death has 
been plundered!* Christ our God is risen,* granting to the world great mercy.” 
 

Troparion, Tone 2: By faith You justified Your ancestors* and through them in advance You 
betrothed the Church taken from the nations.* The saints exult in glory;* from their seed comes the 
blessed fruit, the one who bore You without seed.* By their prayers, O Christ our God, have mercy 
on us. 
 

Troparion, Tone 4: Your martyrs, O Lord,* by their sufferings acquired the crowns of 
incorruptibility from You, our God.* For possessing Your power they overcame the torturers* and 
shattered the feeble insolence of demons.* By their supplications, save our souls. 
 

+Glory be to the Father and to the Son and to the Holy Spirit. 
 

Kontakion, Tone 2: You shone, O victorious Martyr,* as a brilliant light for those sitting in the 
darkness of ignorance.* And armed with faith as with a lance, O Eustratios, most eloquent orator,* 
you feared not your enemies’ arrogance. 
 

Now and for ever and ever. Amen. 
 

Kontakion, Tone 6: Armed by the Being that defies description,* you defied the man-made idol, O   
thrice blessed youth.* In the midst of the unbearable flames you stood and cried out to God:* “In 
Your mercy, O gracious One, hasten and come to our aid,”* for You can do whatever You will. 
 

Prokeimenon, Tone 4 - Blessed are You, Lord God of our fathers,* and praised and glorified is Your 
Name forever. 
verse: For You are righteous in everything that You have done to us. 
 

Prokeimenon, Tone 4 - To the saints who are in His land, the Lord has made wonderful all His 
desires in them. (Psalm 15:3) 

  
Epistle: Colossians 3:4-11  A reading of the Epistle of St. Paul to the Colossians: 
Brothers and Sisters, when Christ who is your life is revealed, then you also will be 
revealed with Him in glory. Put to death, therefore, whatever in you is earthly: 

fornication, impurity, passion, evil desire, and greed (which is idolatry). On account of these the 
wrath of God is coming on those who are disobedient. These are the ways you also once followed, 
when you were living that life. But now you must get rid of all such things - anger, wrath, malice, 
slander, and abusive language from your mouth. Do not lie to one another, seeing that you have 
stripped off the old self with its practices and have clothed yourselves with the new self, which is 
being renewed in knowledge according to the image of its creator. In that renewal there is no 
longer Greek and Jew, circumcised and uncircumcised, barbarian, Scythian, slave and free; but 
Christ is all and in all! 
 

Alleluia, Tone 4 
verse: Moses and Aaron are among His priests and Samuel among those who call upon His name. 
verse: They called on the Lord and He heard them. (Psalm 98:6) 
 



Gospel: Luke 14:16-24 
Jesus told this parable, “Someone gave a great dinner and invited many. At the time for the dinner 
he sent his slave to say to those who had been invited, ‘Come; for everything is ready now.’ But 
they all alike began to make excuses. The first said to him, ‘I have bought a piece of land, and I 
must go out and see it; please accept my regrets.’ Another said, ‘I have bought five yoke of oxen, 
and I am going to try them out; please accept my regrets.’ Another said, ‘I have just been married, 
and therefore I cannot come.’ So the slave returned and reported this to his master. Then the 
owner of the house became angry and said to his slave, ‘Go out at once into the streets and lanes of 
the town and bring in the poor, the crippled, the blind, and the lame.’ And the slave said, ‘Sir, what 
you ordered has been done, and there is still room.” Then the master said to the slave, ‘Go out into 
the roads and lanes, and compel people to come in, so that my house may be filled. For I tell you, 
none of those who were invited will taste my dinner.’” 
Communion Hymn 
Praise the Lord from the heavens;* praise Him in the highest (Psalm 148:1).* 
Rejoice in the Lord, O you just;* praise befits the righteous (Psalm 32:1).* Alleluia, alleluia,* 
alleluia.   
 

Prayer for a Vibrant Parish Prayer 
O Lord Jesus Christ, our Good Shepherd, as you once gathered lost sheep that they might hear Your 
voice and be your flock, so also today graciously look down from heaven upon our parish community, 
and send down on it your Holy Spirit, that it might be a place to receive the joy of Your Good News. 
Strengthen us with your presence, and always gather us together in prayer. Grant us the spirit of 
serving others, so that in our parish all might encounter You, the merciful God. Bless our spiritual 
leaders with Your wisdom, and inspire us to generously give of our time, talents and treasure for the 
building up of Your Kingdom. Unite us in peace and harmony, as befits Your community of love. Instill 
in us a missionary spirit, and let our parish community shine with the light of the Gospel, with prayer 
and good works, inviting all to share in the divine life, so that Your Name, O Savior, may be praised, 
together with Your eternal Father, and your most-holy, good and life-giving Spirit. Amen. 
 

For peace in Ukraine, let us pray: Our Father ... Hail Mary ... Glory be 
to the Father and to the Son and to the Holy Spirit, now and forever 
and ever. Amen. 
We also pray for the people of Ukraine, that with the help of the Holy 

Spirit, they may obtain social peace, political harmony and economic stability: 
Lord, hear us and have mercy.   
  
ANNOUNCEMENTS:  
 

Thank you – St. Nicholas Day was a great success. Our sincere gratitude goes to all parishioners of 
Sts. Peter and Paul parish and especially to the event planning committee and its  and to all who 
helped to make this Feast Day a memorable one. May God through the prayers of St. Nicholas bless 
you. 
 

Congratulation to our 2016 UCWLC Executive: 
President – Mrs. Joan Kosick; Vice- President – Mrs. Helen Pesklewis 
Treasurer – Mrs. Pauline Sawka; Secretary – Mrs. Patricia Sawadsky  

On behalf of St. Josaphat’s Parish we express our gratitude for all the hard work the Ladies 

have been providing for our parish community. We also thank them for the very generous gift 

of $3,000 given to our Parish. 



SAVE THE DATE: - Pyrohy making is scheduled for   
Monday, December 14th. We need your help and your 
presence! 
Please mark your calendar, so you don't forget!  
 

 
 

Food Bank Donations: we are collecting non-perishable food as Christmas charity gifts. Please 
give generously and place your items in the box located at the church entrance. 
 

Donations for Christmas Flowers – anyone wishing to help with the cost of 
flowers needed for decorating at Christmas, please  contact Mrs. Wanda March. 
 

“Save-on- Foods” gift cards – are available for sale. Anyone wishing to buy the cards, please contact 
Miss. Teresa Huculak or Fr. Volodymyr.  
 

Happy Birthday – May the Almighty God bless in good health and salvation in Many Happy and 

Blessed Years of Life to those who celebrated their birthday in month of December: Mrs. Debbie 

Luchkanych (Dec. 4); Mr. Nick Petrykiw (Dec. 6); Mrs. Rose Shawchuk (Dec. 7);  Mrs. Bonnie 

Chaychuk (Dec. 16); Mrs.  Wanda March (Dec. 28);   Many happy healthy years! Mnohaya i 

Blahaya Lita! 

Happy Anniversary!  May Our Lord Jesus Christ bless you in abundance with His love, joy and 
peace. Many God’s blessings of good health, joy, peace and happiness to Mr. and Mrs. Bob and Pat 
Holowenko (Dec. 1) on the occasion of their Wedding Anniversary!   Mnohaya i Blahaya Lita! 
  

Gifts to God: Sunday, December 6th  - Vernon $ 1,363.75;  Grindrod $ 305.00   God bless all of you 
for your kindness and   generous financial support of our parish community! 
 

Grace. If for any of these or other reasons you cannot receive Holy Communion, you are welcome to 
come for a blessing. Please indicate to the priest that you would like to receive his blessing. 
 

Parishioner’s news section: As a Parish, it would be wonderful if we could share in our fellow 
brothers and sisters journey- their joys and sorrows. If you have an upcoming event (birth 
announcement, big anniversary, graduation, etc) or updates such as medical news, prayer requests, 
etc., please send us an email or tell to the priest, so it can be included in the newsletter. As well, if you 
wish to celebrate a special occasion with us, you are more than welcome to bring a contribution to 
add to the coffee social. 
 

Parish Family Calendar: If you would like to be included in our Parish Family Calendar of 
Birthdays, Celebrations, Name-Days and Anniversaries please put your birth date in the calendar at 
the table near the front door of the church. Let’s celebrate these happy occasions together!  
 

REMEMBER TO PRAY FOR: your family, your fellow parishioners, those who seeking God’s answer 

to their prayers or those rejoicing with God’s answer, those celebrating a birthday or anniversary, 

those called to their eternal reward and for the family they leave behind, those shut-in or in the 

hospital, and you wish to have a priest visit, please be sure   to have someone call the rectory to make 

this request or notify Fr. Volodymyr Dmyterko directly. Your pastor may have no other way of   

knowing that you are in hospital, as privacy legislation restricts the information that can be given to 

him by the hospital. 



Please Pray for health of … Tatianna O’Donnell, Rose Shawchuk, Anthony Mulik,  John Maiwka, 
Yanko Anna, Szadiak Victor  and Gloria, Sophie Caskey, Walter Kociuba, Nick Roman, Kalyna 
Kociuba,  Terry Konopada, Jesse Kosick, Marion McAreavy, Mary Ferguson, Nicholas Adam 

Laniel Cryss O'Donnell, Rose and Martin Ostopowich, and all other parishioners and family members 
who need our support  and God’s healing  at the present time. Let us also remember our sisters and 
brothers in Ukraine in our prayers! 
 Please let Fr. Volodymyr know if you would like to add new names to the prayer list and also notify 
him about   any sick and/or hospitalized parishioners and family members. 
 

EMAIL BULLETIN - If you would like to have the Bulletin emailed to you please send your 

request to: o.volodymyr@yahoo.ca 

Special Petition –”We also pray to be blessed with generous hearts to contribute to our Bishop’s 

initiatives and programmes, such as: the support of parishes, the education of parishioners, and the 

formation of seminarians, Lord hear us and have mercy. 

Eparchial Candle Appeal: “Christmas Candle” / “Різдвяна свічка” Appeal: Since 2012 our 
Eparchy of New Westminster has been collecting funds to help disadvantaged and orphaned children 
in Ukraine through our Christmas Candle appeal. Our fundraising program is part of a larger global 
appeal sponsored by Caritas Ukraine. We have had great momentum over the last few years raising 
over $19,000 with support from our BC Parishes as well as Parishes in other Provinces and parts of 
the United States. This appeal will again take place in December 2015 and we encourage everyone to 
remember these Children during our Christmas season with a voluntary donation. Please place your 
donation in an envelope marked Christmas Candle, with your name and address and include it with 
the Sunday Collection at any Ukrainian Catholic Church in BC or mail it to the Ukrainian Catholic 
Eparchy of New Westminster. All donations over $20.00 will receive a tax receipt and cheques can be 
made out to Eparchy of New Westminster with Christmas Candle Project in the memo. Candles will 
also be available for purchase at all the Ukrainian Catholic Parishes in BC for a minimum donation of 
$5.00 per candle. We Thank You for your past support and ask that you again consider supporting this 
ongoing Eparchial appeal and lighting these candles as part of your Christmas Eve celebrations. 
Caritas is an organization that is supported and approved by His Beatitude Sviatoslav Shevchuk and 
His Excellency Bishop Ken Nowakowski. 100% of the proceeds go to Caritas Ukraine. For more 
information, please contact Dana Koren Lupynis at nweparchy.christmascandle@gmail.com 
 

Meetings Church Councils and Organizations: 
 

UCWLC monthly Meeting - will take place on Tuesday, January 12th after the Divine Liturgy at 9:00 a.m. 
 

Knights of Columbus Executive Meeting will take place on Tuesday, December 8th at 7:00 pm.        
at OLOV   RC church. 
 

St. Josaphat’s Parish Council Meeting – December 20th  -  After the Divine Liturgy at 10:00 a.m. 
 

Knights of Columbus Executive Meeting will take place on Tuesday, December 29th at 7:00 pm.      
at OLOV   RC church. 
 

Church Etiquette: Just a reminder that to have attended the entire Divine Liturgy one must be in 
Church   a and have heard the reading of the Gospel as well as the homily, participated in the 
responses for the   consecration and received the final Blessing before leaving the church. We 
also ask that you do not visit   in the main part of the Church (the Nave) before during or after 
the Service. Please use the Vestibule or the Fellowship room to conduct your conversations - 
leave the Church proper for those that want to pray. 
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 PASTORAL LETTER on the occasion of the proclamation of the Holy Year of Mercy 

in the Ukrainian Greek Catholic Church 
 

Dearly Beloved in Christ!  
 

Together with the Universal Church we are entering into a time of special grace -The Holy Year, which, 

according to the will of the Holy Father, Pope Francis, will last from 8th. December 2015 to 26th 

November 2016. 
  

This year, which is also called an Extraordinary Jubilee Year, has been dedicated by the Pope to God's 

mercy. This is a time of God's special blessings, to undertake a pilgrimage to a Cathedral in our Local or 

Universal Church. This is a time for healing the wounds of body and soul, a return to God - a rediscovery 

of Mercy. Standing on the threshold of the Jubilee Year, let us reflect on how we accept God’s Mercy, how 

we live it and how we testify about it to ourselves, our neighbors and all people so that we may take 

advantage of the many spiritual fruits of this fertile time. 
 

When God desired to reveal himself to man, to introduce us to Himself and reveal the truth about Himself, 

he described Himself, first of all, as The Merciful God. Revealing His glory to Moses at Sinai, the Lord 

said of himself: "a God merciful and gracious, slow to anger, and abounding in steadfast love and 

faithfulness" (Ex. 34: 6). God, the Father has poured upon us his merciful love in his Son Jesus Christ. This 

is what our Saviour taught when he said to his disciples, "For God so loved the world that he gave his only 

Son, that whoever believes in him shall not perish but have eternal life" (Jn. 3, 16). Being a Christian is to 

first of all believe in God's mercy for ourselves,- to believe in God's love. The Evangelist John emphasizes 

this sharing of faith saying, "So we know and believed the love that God has for us" (I Jn. 4, 16). 
 

An important aspect of this Holy Year is an. invitation to everyone to receive God's mercy. It is given to us, 

- the Church, by the Holy Spirit - the Spirit of God's love. To personally accept and live this mercy we turn 

to the Holy Mystery of Penance or Reconciliation. Unfortunately, in many parts of the world this 

Sacrament is almost forgotten, rarely preached about and even more rarely gone to. The reasons for this sad 

state of affairs are many, but in the first place there is less knowledge and experience of God's presence and 

as a consequence, a loss of a sense of sin. Our great desire is that the faithful of our Church use the Year of 

God's Mercy to rediscover, appreciate and experience more frequently the Source of Mercy, which the 

Lord has revealed to us sinners in the Mystery of Penance. This appeal I direct to Pastors who have a duty 

to administer the Mystery to the faithful. I also appeal particularly to those baptized persons who call 

themselves Christians, but rarely confess and therefore have no ability to live God's mercy and to receive 

God’s love. 
 

A particular requirement of anyone who experiences this Holy Year is to share God's mercy. Our motto 

this year will be the words "Merciful like the Father" that resonate from the call of our Lord Jesus to his 

disciples: "Be merciful, as your Father is merciful" (Lk. 6, 36). These words remind us that the gift of 

mercy that we ourselves receive from Our Lord requires us to be merciful to our neighbours. In this way 

we not only express our gratitude to God for His mercy on us, but reveal to our neighbours the face and 

gracious presence of God in this world, a world that is so frequently scarred by human suffering, 

loneliness, fear and hopelessness. Faithful of the Ukrainian Greek Catholic Church, no matter on which 

continent of globe they live, feel the suffering and pain of millions of citizens of Ukraine caused by an 

unjust war against us. Therefore, we must use every opportunity that presents itself to be merciful. 
 

I call upon all our faithful to remember the Church's teaching on specific works of mercy for the soul and 

the body, for individuals and for the wider community, showing all the love and creativity and drawing on 

our faith to implement them in everyday life. Mercy washes away our sins, transforms our hearts and our 

lives and brings us closer to God through a transformation - to become more like Him. Our mercy should 

primarily be directed to our family members and neighbours, so that in the words of, Pope Francis the door 



of every home becomes "the door of mercy". Let us be attentive to the needy members of the parish 

community, which for us is the Family of God: there must never be people who feel forgotten, abandoned 

and overlooked in their needs. Since love has no boundaries, acts of mercy have to go out and meet poor 

people, regardless of their nationality, social status, religious affiliation or political preferences. Let all who 

meet us through our sincere interest in them, good words and effective help, feel the presence of the 

Merciful Father. 
 

Another of our duties this year is to become witnesses of God's mercy. Our faith teaches us to see the 

opportunity so that we may exercise our Evangelical vocation to witness the wonderful works of God's 

mercy in the world. Our brothers and sisters in our native land have always remembered this vocation. We 

recall how they witnessed Christ before the torturers and unjust judges in difficult times of persecution. So 

today - when Ukrainian soldiers and those who support them physically and spiritually have become 

remarkable witnesses to the strength of love in the face of external aggression. All our faithful in Ukraine 

and throughout the World are called to become tireless evangelists of God's mercy, which has so clearly 

and generously manifested itself in the history of our Church and people. Indeed, the experience of 

salvation in times of persecution and the power of God's love that still animates and leads our people is 

given to us not only for ourselves, but also as a sign of hope for a lost and fearful world. This sign, which is 

our history, speaks more with God’s than human words: "Those who trust in the Lord are like Mount Zion, 

which cannot be shaken but endures forever" (Ps. 125: 1) and "But I will sing of your might; I will sing 

aloud of your steadfast love in the morning. For you have been a fortress for me and a refuge in the day of 

my distress. O my strength, I will sing praises to you, for you, O God, are my fortress, the God who shows 

me steadfast love "(Ps. 59, 17-18). So do not be silent about God's great works, the works of the Lord’s 

mercy on us, so that all people, among whom we live, know that - He is our God, our salvation, and having 

recognised this, they will come closer to God in their hearts and in their works. 
 

In this Holy Year let us place ourselves and the world under the Protection of Mary the Mother of Mercy. 

"God is in its midst, it will not be shaken" (Ps. 46, 6) - these words of the psalmist are found in Saint 

Sophia – Holy Wisdom Cathedral in Kyiv, from which flows the spring of our forefather’s faith. They 

express the abiding confidence of our people in God's mighty protection for the city and the country 

through the unstoppable prayers to our Heavenly Intercessor depicted on the “Indestructible wall”, The 

Kyiv Oranta. 
  

Our people in different parts of Ukraine and the world venerate the Virgin and beg her help through 

miracle-working icons. This year, with much love let us focus our thoughts and our pilgrim steps to the 

princely city of Yaroslav, a city, near the western border of Ukraine and Poland, where in the territory of 

the Przemysl - Warsaw Archeparchy we find our ancient and miraculous Icon of the Virgin - "Doors of 

Mercy". God in His providence has chosen the Most Holy Virgin as the "door" through which He came to 

mankind in His Only Begotten Son, incarnate through the power and action of the Holy Spirit. 
 

May this same Spirit may fill our hearts with God's love and mercy. May it transform our lives, making us 

a images of the presence and work of our merciful Father in the world. May we be accompanied this year 

by The Most Holy Virgin - Mother of Mercy, and all the saints and righteous of the Ukrainian land - 

faithful witnesses of God's mercy and God’s love! 

 

The blessing of the Lord be upon you! 

 

† SVIATOSLAV 

  

Given in Kyiv at the Patriarchal Sobor of the Resurrection of Christ on the feast of the Priest-Martyr 

Josephat, archbishop of Polotsk 25 November 2015 

 


